
MEMORANDUM 
COUNTY OF NEVADA       
INFORMATION AND GENERAL SERVICES       
PURCHASING DIVISION 
 

 
 
TO:  File 

FROM:  Diana Wilburn 

DATE:   May 6, 2025 

SUBJECT: Contract with Genuine Parts Company – NAPA Auto Parts 
 
 
Background 
 
Sourcewell awarded NAPA Integrated Business Solutions contract No. 110520-GPC to provide 
equipment, products and services that meet the requirements of the vendor managed inventory parts 
facility operation which includes counter assistance, inventory and warehouse management, parts 
distribution and just in time delivery and allows the County to forego its own RFP for that service. 
 
The Nevada County Board of Supervisors approved and adopted Resolution 21-273 awarding a contract 
for a Vendor Managed Inventory Parts Facility Operation.  The Board has renewed the contract annually 
and the contract is currently under Sourcewell contract 090624-GPC which has a maturity date of 
12/3/2028.  
 
Evaluation 
 
There are 2 other Cooperative Agreements available to purchase Automotive parts only but do not offer 
an Integrated Business Solution.   NASPO ValuePoint and DGS offer NAPA Parts and are under the 
same Agreement No. 7-21-99-41-02.  This contract expires 10/19/2026. 
 
Omnia Partners offers a Cooperative contract with O’Reilly Auto Parts to purchase parts only, Contract 
No. 158963 and expires 10/31/2027.  
 
Recommendation 
 
Since the Fleet Department has been satisfied with the current vendor and no other solutions are 
available, Purchasing recommends renewing the contract with Genuine Parts Company – NAPA Auto 
Parts. 
 


